
APPENDIX A

Polling 
District

Current Polling Place Comment Received Response Recommendations

DA Portacabin, Grassed Area 
Albion Crescent, Lincoln

An elected member suggested 
that the Portacabin should be 
located on the grassed area 
closer to Long Leys Road, making 
it more accessible to those 
properties north of the Polling 
District.

The grassed area proposed 
has a number of large trees on 
the site which, due to the size 
of the portacabins now used as 
Polling Stations, would cause 
obstructions in the delivery and 
collection of the portacabin. 
Long Leas Road is a busy road 
and locating a portacabin in this 
area beside the junction of 
Albion Crescent onto Long 
Leas Road may obstruct the 
view of any drivers pulling out 
of Albion Crescent onto Long 
Leas Road.

The benefit of using the 
existing location is that it is 
away from the busy main road 
(Long Leas Road) where 
people can safely park their 
cars. This is still within 
reasonable distance for all 
electors within the Polling 
District to access their Polling 
Place.

That the existing Polling 
Place be retained.
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EB St Peter at Gowts Church 
of England Primary 
School, Pennell Street, 
Lincoln

The Governing Body at the school 
requested that the St Peter and 
Gowts Church Hall, Sibthorpe 
Street, be used as a Polling Place 
instead of St Peter at Gowts 
Church of England Primary 
School.

Unfortunately access to the 
Church Hall would not meet 
requirements for disabled 
access.

That the existing Polling 
Place be retained.

GF Holy Cross Church, 
Skellingthorpe Road

The three local members for 
Moorland Ward suggested a 
change in the GF Polling District, 
seeking to address the southern 
part of the Polling District. They 
felt this part of the Polling District 
was too far away from the current 
Polling Station. Three options 
were put forward to rectify this 
issue, as follows:

i) split the GF Polling District 
in half and create a new 
Polling District (GFA), with 
the new GFA Polling 
District continuing to use 
Holy Cross Church located 
to the north of the Polling 
District and the remaining 
GF Polling District being 
allocated to Moorland 

Sustrans have recently taken 
over a vacant retail unit on 
Turner Avenue. Having visited 
the premises, this unit would 
meet the necessary 
requirements for use as a 
Polling Station. Sustrans are 
currently in the process of 
refurbishing the unit, which was 
a former butcher’s, and 
although they have estimated 
that this work will be complete 
by May 2019 it would not be 
prudent to allocate this as a 
Polling Station for this year’s 
local elections should any 
delays occur to their schedule.

That the existing Polling 
Place be used for elections 
in 2019 but that the 
Sustrans Building on 
Turner Avenue be 
allocated as the Polling 
Place for the GF Polling 
District from 2020 
onwards.
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Community Centre on 
Moorland Avenue located 
to the east of the Polling 
District;

ii) extend the boundary of the 
GB Polling District to take 
half of the GF Polling 
Station, mean that those 
electors in the southern 
half of the GF Polling 
District would be allocated 
to Moorland Community 
Centre.

iii) make use of one of the 
retail units on Turner 
Avenue as a new Polling 
Place for the GF Polling 
District.


